
Reception Class Newsletter Spring Term 

Welcome back to the Spring term! We have a busy term 
in store. Your children have made so much progress in 
the Autumn term and we cannot thank you enough for 
your continued support. We are all very proud of how 
the children are engaging with their learning and building 
lots of different skills.  

Reading mornings!  
Every Tuesday you are invited into the classroom at 
8:40am to listen to your child read their phonics book. 
We look forward to seeing you there!  

Class assembly  
The class assembly will take place in the hall at 9am on Friday 28th February. 
The children will be excited to share all their learning with you.  

Curriculum  
This half term will find us exploring the world with our theme, of all around the 
world. We are starting the term by taking a look around the globe at different 
parts of the world. We will be using the text ‘Emma Jane’s Aeroplane’ to 
explore different countries and also learn about Chinese New Year. We will be 
learning about the countries that the children in the class are from and I know 
they are excited to teach their friends about where they are from. The children 
will be learning phase 3 phonics and starting to write short sentences. In Maths 
we will be learning to compare amounts when counting, positional language, 
ordering numbers and estimating. We will move on to regrouping in the second 
half of the spring term. We will continue to explore the change of the seasons 
and follow the children’s interests during their playing and learning.  

We look forward to seeing what else this term brings and as always, please 
pop in and see us if you have any questions or send us an email if that is 
easier for you at rec@colneyheath.herts.sch.uk 

We thank you for your continued support with your child’s learning and 
progress and look forward to working with you over the next term. 

Kind regards, 

Miss Insall and the Reception Team  
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